

Florida General Baptist Convention, Inc.

Office of the President Dr. C. P. Preston, Jr.

"Reaching the world for Christ through preaching, teaching, education, fellowship, evangelism, and mission."

"Go ye therefore, and teach all nations, baptizing them in name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Ghost. Teaching them to observe all things whatsoever I have commanded you: lo, I am with you always, even unto the end of the world. Amen." Matthew 28:19-20

Dr. Michael D. Warren, Vice President at Large

Dr. J. B. Sampson,

President Emeritus

Dr. Jerry B. Alexander, **General Secretary**

Dr. Carl Johnson, Moderator's Auxiliary President

Rev. Keith Blunt, **Young Pastors & Ministers President**

Mrs. Audrey A. White, Women's Auxiliary President

Mrs. Cecilia Pittman Young People's Auxiliary President

Deacon Thomas Adams. Laymen's Auxiliary President

Dr. Isaac L. Williams, Jr. Congress of Christian Ed President

October 9, 2018

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ;

I write this letter to you this evening out of a deep concern for the members of our convention who are bracing and preparing for Florida's next natural disaster, Hurricane Michael, which is rapidly approaching our State's shorelines.

I am asking all of Florida General, who know the value of prayer, to go to the throne of Grace on behalf of our brothers and sisters who are in the path of this devastating storm, especially those in the Panhandle of Florida. We know and believe that God is in control of every situation and His Word assures us that even the wind and the waves obey His will and, so I urge all members of this convention to pray without ceasing, as we solicit God's peace and protection over every district association, church, and congregation during this perilous time.

Thank you and may God richly bless each of you is my prayer!

Yours because of Calvary,

Dr. C.P. Preston, Jr., President

Florida General Baptist Convention, Inc.